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Bill: SB261                     
Bill Subtitle: TO AMEND THE LAW CONCERNING THE SALE OF THREE-WHEELED, 
FOUR-WHEELED, AND SIX-WHEELED ALL-TERRAIN VEHICLES; AND TO REQUIRE VEHICLE 
IDENTIFICATION NUMBER VERIFICATION PRIOR TO SALE. 
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Basic Change :  
 
Sponsor: Sen. A. Clark 
 
SB261 amends § 27-14-725 to require vehicle identification number (VIN) verification prior to the sale 
of a three-wheeled, four-wheeled, or six-wheeled all-terrain vehicle by any person engaged in the sale 
of those vehicles. Additionally, the bill creates a new section, § 27-20-209, to require the same 
verification.  
 
Revenue Impact :  
 
None. 
 
Taxpayer Impact :  
 
Any person engaged in the business of selling three-wheeled, four-wheeled or six-wheeled all-terrain 
vehicles will be required to have a VIN verification done prior to any sale.  
 
Resources Required :  
 
None. 
 
Time Required :  
 
Adequate time has been provided. 
 
Procedural Changes :  
 
Update Motor Vehicle and Driver Services manuals and policies. Coordinate with State Police the 
requirement for all VIN verifications.  
 
Other Comments :  
 
None. 
 
Legal Analysis :  
 
None. 

 


